
 

  
 
Press Release 
 
Inmarsat plc Interim Management Statement  
 
London, UK: 10 November 2008.  Inmarsat plc (LSE: ISAT), the leading provider 
of global mobile satellite communications services, is today publishing an Interim 
Management Statement as required by the UK Listing Authority’s Disclosure and 
Transparency Rules.    
 
Inmarsat Holdings Limited, a wholly owned subsidiary, today reported unaudited 
consolidated financial results for the three and nine months ended 30 September 
2008.  A copy of the press release for these results has been submitted via RNS.  
A copy of the Inmarsat Holdings Limited financial report can be accessed via the 
Investor Relations section of our website at www.inmarsat.com.   
 
Stratos Global Corporation, an entity included within the consolidated financial 
results of Inmarsat plc since 11 December 2007, announced financial results for 
the third quarter ended 30 September 2008 on 29 October 2008.  A copy of the 
press release and financial report can be accessed via their website at 
www.stratosglobal.com.   
 
Inmarsat plc further reported that, other than disclosed in the above-mentioned 
reports, there have been no material events or transactions that have taken place 
in the IMS reporting period. 
 
 
Forward-looking Statements 
 
Certain statements in this announcement constitute “forward-looking statements” within the meaning of the U.S. Private 
Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995.  These forward-looking statements involve risks, uncertainties and other factors 
that may cause our actual results, performance or achievements, or industry results, to be materially different from those 
projected in the forward-looking statements.  These factors include: general economic and business conditions; changes 
in technology; timing or delay in signing, commencement, implementation and performance of programmes, or the 
delivery of products or services under them; structural change in the satellite industry; relationships with customers; 
competition; and ability to attract personnel.  You are cautioned not to rely on these forward-looking statements, which 
speak only as of the date of this announcement.  We undertake no obligation to update or revise any forward-looking 
statement to reflect any change in our expectations or any change in events, conditions or circumstances. 
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